



English Revision

2020 / 2021

Term3 / Unit 8 & 9

Grade 11

Teacher's Name: - Grade 11

Term 3 – Unit 8-9 Skills

Reading

Grammar

Writing





| Reading | To develop learner's ability to read for meaning to classify a text and identify the key information in it. |
|---------|---|
| Grammar | To apply & practise structures and rules in context |
| Writing | To Create arguments for and against specific debatable issues |





G11 Advanced Term 3

Reading

A- Read the text below and choose the correct answer:

I come from a small town in Mexico and until last year had never been outside my state. Nobody in my family had travelled abroad, let alone to Europe, and yet one day last May I found myself packing my bags and heading for Britain. All I knew about the country I was going to study in was what I'd read in books and although I was excited, I was also really nervous. I packed plenty of warm clothes because of the cold weather and took an umbrella because it rains everyday – at least that's what I'd heard. When I left my mother gave me some Mexican snacks to take. She said that British food was not spicy.

I was also worried that I wouldn't be able to get coffee easily as I knew that everyone in Britain drank tea! Imagine my surprise when the first thing I noticed in London was the numerous coffee shops and the people sitting outside drinking coffee – it was warm and sunny! I've been here for nearly a year now and I've realised that most of the stereotypical images I had of Britain were based on myths. True, the British are more polite when they queue, although I don't think they like it any more than we do, and it does rain quite a bit. But most of the other stereotypes are nonsense. I haven't met anyone who stops to drink tea at 4 o'clock and the national dish isn't fish and chips. In fact, most of my British friends love spicy food, mostly Indian curries. When I think about the stereotypical views of Britain and the British I'm quite embarrassed – and I wonder what people believe about Mexicans!





| 1. | Francisco's family | are all well-travelled. | |
|-----------------|---------------------|--------------------------|-------------------|
| a. ⁻ | true | b. false | c. not given |
| 2.Fr | ancisco's mother | thought that he wouldn | 't like the food. |
| a. ⁻ | true | b. false | c. not given |
| | | | |
| 3Fran | cisco says that the | e British love to queue. | |
| a. ⁻ | true | b. false | c. not given |
| | | | |
| 4.Som | ne of the stereoty | pes Francisco had are re | eal. |
| a. ⁻ | true | b. false | c. not given |
| | | | |
| 5.Frar | ncisco has change | d his views about Britai | n. |
| a. ⁻ | true | b. false | c. not given |
| | | | |
| | | | |





Reading Passage 2.

Health, Happiness and Harmony

Dubai Municipality has created new regulations regarding noise pollution in response to complaints received from residents across the emirate. Many residents living in neighbourhoods close to airports have complained about the noise from low-flying planes, having suffered from poor sleep due to the noise pollution. Residents in other areas have complained of noisy construction work, often starting early in the morning and taking place over the weekends. Further complaints were received about traffic late at night, which creates high levels of noise and bright lights. The municipality decided to take action due to the volume of complaints received and concerns over residents' health. Research has shown that light and noise pollution can cause stress, anxiety and depression, amongst other ailments. In addition, sleep deprivation has serious safety implications. Additionally, across the UAE, participation has started in a global environmental movement, Earth Hour. For those who have not heard of it, this movement began in Australia and now takes place every year. People around the world show support for environmental protection by switching off anything that consumes power for an hour.

Read the text and answer the questions. For each question (5 - 8), choose the correct answer according to the text: True, False or Not given

| | , | | | | | | | | |
|----|---|------|----------------|----|-----------|--|--|--|--|
| 5. | 5. There are new rules about noise in Dubai due to unhappy residents. | | | | | | | | |
| | a. True | b. | False | c. | Not given | | | | |
| 6 | . Construction work during weekends creates | the | loudest noise. | | | | | | |
| | a. True | b. | False | c. | Not given | | | | |
| 7. | The municipality is worried about people in t | he a | ffected are | | | | | | |
| | a. True | b. | False | c. | Not given | | | | |
| 8. | Earth Hour was started in the Emirate | | | | | | | | |
| | a. True | b. | False | c. | Not given | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |





New Year in Luang Prabang, Laos

Nobody should miss Lao New Year. There is activity wherever you look, especially in the shops, and the streets are full of crowds and processions. It represents a lot of things – a commercial opportunity, a time to be with family, and above all, a time to have fun.

When I went, I had not done my homework (I had had a busy semester) and did not even know it was New Year! I had reserved a hotel at the last minute, but that was about it. Where I am from, the December / January period is our New Year, and I had always thought it was the same everywhere else. But it starts on April 14 (or around then, it can move by a day or two). There is a national holiday lasting three days, although many people treat the whole week as a holiday.

The hotel manager told me to keep my camera covered. "I thought this is a safe city," I said to him, frowning. "It depends," he said, and explained that rather than looking out for thieves, I would need to watch out for the buckets of water people throw at each other every New Year! It might be a great photo opportunity, but getting covered in water is not good for cameras, and I did not want to buy a new one...

The water fight on the street was great fun for everybody, both kids and adults. None of the participants minded getting water thrown at them, myself included, as tourists are not an exception! An hour would have been enough for me, but I was surprised how it went on – and on! It was great to see it was all done in fun though and that people were happy.

The next day was what is known as 'day of no day', according to the hotel manager. I did not understand him at first and thought he was translating something from Lao into less-than-perfect English. But I have checked online, and sure enough, it is true! The previous day had been the end of the last year, and the next year did not start until the following day.

After a week enjoying stunning buildings and lovely, spicy street food eaten with chopsticks, I guess the best thing has got to be the warm mood the place had, with people just loving life. I cannot wait to go back!





| 14. For Jason, Lao New Year is mostly a time | |
|---|--|
| A for shops to put their prices up | |
| B to stay at home with your family | |
| C to keep away from crowded streets | |
| D to fully enjoy yourself | |
| 15. What does Jason mean when he says he had not done his homework? | |
| A He was behind with his studies. | |
| B He was not aware of the celebrations. | |
| C He had not found anywhere to stay. | |
| D He was worried about school. | |
| 16. In Laos, the New Year period | |
| A can change slightly from year to year | |
| B is the same as most places | |
| C officially lasts one week | |
| D is in December and January | |
| 17. The hotel manager advised Jason to | |
| A try to avoid criminals | |
| B take lots of photographs | |
| C buy a new camera in Laos | |
| D protect his camera | |
| 18. What surprised Jason about the water fight? | |
| A how everyone was in a good mood | |
| B that tourists were involved too | |
| C how long it lasted | |
| D that people of all ages enjoyed it | |
| | |

19. The 'day of no day' _

A the atmosphere B the architecture C a person he met

D the food

A is a day when no-one works

B doesn't actually have an official name

D is a bad translation of a phrase in Lao

20. What did Jason enjoy most about his trip to Laos?

C is the day between the old year and the new one





Read the text, then answer the questions below:

"We must meet hate with love!" The man who said these words and fought against racism and injustice was a man who made a great difference to society. He was Martin Luther King. He definitely made a positive contribution to society as he was a leader who helped provide equal opportunities for people today.

Martin Luther King's famous speech' 'I have a dream' shows his passion and beliefs in equality. During this speech, he spoke about his dream for the future where there would be no prejudice against people because of the colour of their skin. He wanted to change unfair laws against African Americans, create more job opportunities for them, and give everyone the right to vote. He made a positive change through his words and actions.

Additionally, Martin Luther King believed in non-violent protest. He led many non-violent marches as a way to get people to listen to his message. The aim of the marches was to have the state leaders listen. They wanted the right to vote and they also wanted an end to police violence. This started the movement that led to the signing of the Civil Rights Voting Act of 1964, which gave African Americans the right to vote.

The effects of Martin Luther King's actions and words can be seen in society today. Today there are many African American role-models. The success of Oprah Winfrey, Denzel Washington, Condoleezza Rice, and Shaquille O'Neal is because of the work of Martin Luther King. By challenging social attitudes, he brought about real change. What an amazing man!





A-Choose the correct answer.

| 1) What is the purpose of this text? |
|---|
| A) to inform B) to advise C) to persuade D) to describe |
| 2) What were Martin Luther's aims? |
| He believed in and he was against |
| 3) Describe some of his achievements. |
| He helped to get |
| 4) What was different about his method of protesting? |
| He believed in the power of and |
| 5) What can we understand or say about Martin Luther King's personality? |
| He was brave and |
| B-Critical Thinking: Discuss the following questions. |
| 1) What can you infer about American society in the early 1960s? |
| Discuss the following: prejudice, education and employment. |
| |
| |
| 2. If Martin Luther King were alive today, what causes do you think he would be fighting for? |
| Discuss the following: equal opportunity and the environment. |
| |





Grammar

| 1 | M | | | | |
|---|----------|------------|------|------|----|
| V | ווע | %] | וממו | וממנ | ar |

Ordering Multiple Adjectives before a single noun

Sometimes you need to use two or more adjectives to describe something or someone. Part of becoming fluent in English is knowing which order to use these adjectives in. Choose the most natural-sounding response:

| 1. He was wearing a shirt. |
|---|
| Odirty old flannel |
| C flannel old dirty |
| Old dirty flannel |
| |
| 2. Pass me the cups. |
| igcirc plastic big blue |
| big blue plastic |
| O big plastic blue |
| |
| 3. All the girls fell in love with the teacher. |
| C handsome new American |
| C American new handsome |
| new handsome American |
| 4. I used to drive car. |
| a blue old German |
| an old German blue |
| |
| an old blue German |
| 5. He recently married a woman. |
| oung beautiful Greek |
| © beautiful young Greek |
| beautiful Greek young |





| 6. T | his is a | movie. | |
|-------|---------------------|---------|---------|
| 0 | new Italian wonde | erful | |
| 0 | wonderful Italian | new | |
| 0 | wonderful new Ita | llian | |
| 7. S | he is as | superm | odel. |
| 0 | beautiful slim Braz | zilian | |
| 0 | Brazilian beautiful | slim | |
| | slim Brazilian bea | | |
| 8. It | s's in the | _ conta | iner. |
| 0 | large blue metal | | |
| 0 | blue large metal | | |
| 0 | blue metal large | | |
| 9. H | e sat behind a | | desk. |
| 0 | big wooden brown | 1 | |
| 0 | big brown wooder | 1 | |
| 0 | wooden big brown | 1 | |
| 10. | She gave him a | | _ vase. |
| 0 | small Egyptian bla | ack | |
| 0 | black Egyptian sm | nall | |
| 0 | small black Egypti | ian | |





A- Exercise: Use supposed to + the verb given in brackets.

| 1.The train was | at 11.00. Why was it so late? (arrive) |
|--|--|
| 2.Why are you watching TV? You're | your homework. (do) |
| 3. You can't go to the pub – you're | ill! (be) |
| 4. I'm going to wash the car now. I was it yeste | rday but I didn't feel like it. (do) |
| 5.I'd better hurry up; I'm | Helen at eleven o'clock. (meet) |
| 6 Where's Harriette? She was | hy now (arrive) |





If Clauses Mixed Exercise: Choose the correct forms of expressions.

Use of English

We use a *mixed conditional* to talk about the present result of a past condition: If I hadn't gone overseas, I would find my job difficult.

If clause (condition) + main clause (result)

I don't find my job difficult because I went overseas.

I might not appreciate my wife and children as much if I hadn't had their support.

Main clause (result) + If clause (condition)

I appreciate my wife and children because I had their support.

| 1. If Jason | (not leave) the university three years ago, | he(be) |
|-----------------------------------|---|-----------------------|
| a doctor now. | | |
| 2. Webefore we left home. | (be)lost in the forest now if you | (take)a map with you |
| 3. If youfor our appointment now. | (listen)to me and left home early, we | (not be)late |
| 4. Do you think you | (be) happier now if you | (marry) |
| someone else. | | |
| 5. If it traffic now. | (not rain) all night long yesterday, we | (not be) stuck in |
| 6. Lucasflight yesterday. | (be)in Los Angeles now if he | (not miss)the |
| 7.The teacher | (not be)so angry now if you | (do) |
| your homework at home. | | |
| 8. If you | (leave) your office early, you | (not be) with us now. |





Writing

There is some truth behind stereotypes otherwise they would not exist.

| То | what | exte | nt do | you | agree | or | disag | ree | with | this | state | ment | | |
|-------|-------|-------|-------|-------|-------|-------|-------|--------|--------|-------|-------|-------|--------|----|
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ••••• | | | | ••••• | | | ••••• | | | | | •• |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | | ••••• | | ••••• | ••••• | | •••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | | • |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ••••• | | | | •••• | | | | | | | | • |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | •••••• | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | •••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | ••••• | • |





Writing

| Write | an | ess | say a | about | the | touri | ist | attractions | in | your | country | or |
|--------|------|------|-------|-------|-------|-------|-----|--------------|------|------|---------|----|
| city. | Mak | ce s | ure | you | essay | has | an | introduction | ı as | well | L as a | |
| conclu | ısic | on. | | | | | | | | | | |





Writing

Think about people who spend a lot of their life travelling, compared to people who stay in their home country most their life. Write an essay including information about:

the effect travelling has on people the advantages of travelling to many countries the advantages of staying in your home country





| • |
|---|
| |
| |
| |
| • |
| |
| • |
| |
| |
| • |
| |
| |
| • |
| |
| • |
| |
| |
| • |
| |
| • |
| |
| |
| • |



